OMF

forever and ever. Amen.
Ephesians 3:20-21

Dear Friends and family, 27-06-2022

Just like this letter, summer arrived in Sapporo this
weekend with some delay. We hope that we can
spend a few nice summer days in the next few weeks
before the humidity reaches uncomfortable heights.

Our future designation

We thank you very much for your prayers for the
decision process on our future place of ministry. After
some very positive and fruitful conversations with
our leadership, we were able to visit the church they
suggested during a weekend earlier this month. The
pastor and his wife took a whole afternoon to get to
know us and tell us about the church. Afterwards,
they drove us to a small museum about one of the first
missionaries who came to that region and gave us a
little tour. The following Sunday we met the rest of
the congregation.

We really liked the place, the pastor and the church,
and we also have the impression from God that he
wants to use us there for our first term of 2.5 years in
Japan. The very next Monday, the pastor called OMF
and confirmed that he would like to work with us.

After some more talks it is now 99% settled that we
will start serving in this place after we finish our
language school. Because official relationships, such as
those between a church and a mission organization,
are highly regarded in Japan, we cannot tell you
exactly where we will be going until it is officially
announced. This will probably happen in the next few
weeks. Then we will tell you more about the city and
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Now to him who is able to do far more abundantly
than all that we ask or think, according to the power

at work within us, to him be glory in the church
and in Christ Jesus throughout all generations,

the community.

But it would be great if you could already start
praying for the city (God knows the name), the people
there and the church. Even though it will be a time of
training, we still expect great things because God's
Spirit is already dwelling and working in us with all
His omnipotence. Please pray also for much patience,
wisdom and a humble and learning attitude for us.

What else is going on?

Besides the language school, we are thankful that we
both have already been able to share our testimony at
HBI, a Bible school here in Sapporo. We plan to do the
same in July and August at the evangelistic student
group at the church we are currently attending. Please
pray that God will use these times to speak to the
hearts of the students. Otherwise, we have many
inspiring spiritual conversations with our teachers
and language helpers. Julian has just started reading
the Gospel of John in Japanese with his language
helper.

Thank you very much for your support in prayer,
your emails, as well as for your faithful financial
support!

Julian & Karolina
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